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Eastside FFGA 

The Chairman of the House Transportation Appropriations Subcommittee issued a letter today, addressed to Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Administrator Jenna Dorn, expressing concerns regarding the Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA) for the Eastside Light Rail Line.  The Chairman’s concerns were outlined in a letter that detailed both his broader objections with the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) budget for New Starts projects and his concern that his subcommittee will have limited funds for Fiscal Year 2005.

Chairman Istook’s correspondence cited the need to further examine the Eastside project’s financial picture in lieu of last years MTA strike and the State of California’s current budget woes.  The letter also expressed concern regarding escalating costs for steel and how this issue may impact the overall financial plan for the Eastside project.   Lastly, the Chairman stated that he remained concerned that the (Eastside) project “was rated at the outer edge of eligibility for New Starts funding.”

MTA staff and our federal advocates have met and held a series of conference calls to discuss the specific issues raised in Chairman Istook’s letter.  MTA staff and our advocates will be working today and tomorrow to promptly prepare responses to each of the issues addressed by the Chairman.  These responses, once prepared, will be shared with the FTA without delay in an effort to assist FTA in responding as soon as possible.  MTA staff and our federal advocates will also continue our vigorous efforts to ensure that members of the Los Angeles County Congressional Delegation urge Chairman Istook to fully support an FFGA for the Eastside project.

If you would like a copy of Chairman Istook's letter please contact Government Relations Manager Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769.

If you have any questions concerning the Federal Brief, please contact Government Relations Manager for Federal Affairs Raffi Hamparian at (213) 922-3769 or David Kim, Director of Federal Advocacy in Washington, DC at (202) 349-1483.
